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Notes From The Chairman

SUMMER MEETING:

The Northern Hardwoods Chapter hosted the 1985 Allegheny SAF Summer Meeting in Williamsport, Pennsylvania. Eighty-
five members and guests enjoyed both the social and educationat aspects of this meeting. Highlights of the meeting were the
Hiawatha Riverboat Tour of the original Log Boom on the Susquehanna River and the Tour of the Keystone Veneer Plant. A
short business meeting was held. Don Nibert and Francis Kennedy did an outstanding job in planning and hosting the meeting.
*FORESTERS' FUTURE: LEADERS OR FOLLOWERS”

Those attending the 1985 SAF Convention were stimulated by a program on the above theme. Whether foresters make the
decisions or are relegated to only enacting policy set by others rests on our ability to provide a wide range of benefits from the
forest and our ability to meet social and political goals and objectives.

This is not a new problem. The September issue of New York Forester made me aware of an early problem our profession
had with political considerations. The story of Bernhard E. Fernow and the Cornell College of Forestry was presented by Carl
Wiedemann, Chairman. New York SAF.

Briefly, the nation’s first professional College of Foresters was started at Cornell in 1898. Bernard Fernow, a Prussian
Forester who had been Chief Forester of the U.S.D.A., Division of Forestry, was selected to be the Dean. Yet, after only five
years, the coliege was closed amidst controversy concerning the management of the 30.000 acre college forest in the
Adirondacks.

Mr. Fernow’s demonstration forest utilized clear-cuiting and established a plant to produce staves and wood aicohol. The
State Legislature considered the forest land to be denuded. and failed to appropriate funds for the college.

Today. we can see that Mr. Fernow’s silviculture methods were successful. However. the political controversy generated by
his methods set the development of forestry back several years in New York State. We must learn from past mistakes. The

rightness or wrongness of our actions will depend not only on the silvicultural results, but on how weli the social and political
factors have been accommodated.

We can be leaders; our effort will be the deciding factor.
ELECTION:

The Fall Ballot will soon arrive. Please note that the Allegheny SAF can elect six Fellows. We have three candidates: Jack

Coster, Paul Felton, and Fugene McNamara. Kenney Funderburke is a candidate for the office of SAF Vice-President.
Piease vote!

CONTINUING EDUCATION FUND:

Piease read the articie on the Continuing Education Fund in this issue and support the fund. Thank you.
1985 CONVENTION - FORT COLLINS:
The following Allegheny SAF members were seen at the National Convention by Chairman Bob Martin: Max Coy, Bob

Bond. Al Croizer, Anne Fege, Jack Coster, John Grey, Walt Davidson, Kenney Funderburke, Jim Haie, Glenn Hughes, Nils
Johnson, Al Knox, Jim Nelson, John Kundt, Bruce Schick, Rex Melton, Ken Swisher, Stan Walton. Harry Wiant, and Jack

Winieski.
Bob Martin
DUES...
( the rent you pay for THIS ISSUE IS PRINTED ON
space you occupy
in your profession. GLATFELTER PAPER













1986 Winter Meeting
Allegheny and National Capitol Society of American Foresters

The Greenbrier Hotel, White Sulphur Springs, WV
February 19-21, 1986

The 1986 Allegheny S.AF. annual meeting will be held at the world
farmous Greenbrier Resort in White Sulphur Springs, West Virginia,
February 19-21. Plans are being made for over 200 foresters to
attend this joint meeting with the National Capitol Society.

"In the mountains of West Virginia, there is a resort that has defied
time and trends In a day when most grand hotels are only a
‘remembrance of things past’ The Greenbrier is more alive and
vibrant than it was in the 1800's when it was the Summer White House
for seven presidents or in the early 1900’s when the Astors and the
Vanderbilts challenged the Prince of Wales to a round of golf. It has
more to offer than it offered Bob Hope and Bing Crosby in the 40's
and yet the Teeling there is that the best is, still, yet to come”

The West Virginia Division of the Allegheny S AF. promises a top
flight program, excelient commercial exhibits, outstanding cuisine and
social functions - all at this world class resort Begistration materials
will be coming to you this December. Early registrants will receive a
permanent S.AF. name badge. Alternative lodging will be available for
members, their families and for students.

This is a meeting you won't want to miss, so mark your busy
calendars for February 19-21, 19861

TENTATIVE AGENDA
Wednesday, February 19
1:00-5:30 PM - Registration, Chesapeake Hall Corridor
2:00 - Swimming, bowling. tennis, saunas, ice skating, sleigh riding, etc
4:00-8:00 PM - Forestry Exhibitors, Chesapeake Hall

Allegheny Reflections -- Cont. from Page 4

Speakers included Dr. Goddard and Bill Sopper, and the records
show that John Gray, Gene McNamara, Warren Doolittle, Bill Moll.
Steve Liscinsky, Bob Wingard, Si Little. Ken Carvell, Bry Clark, Paui
Felton, Howard Lull, and Dick Goodenough were participants and
speakers at the Subject Division meetings. We also know that Sam
Cobb. Ken Swartz, Joe i{bherson. John Kirch. John Kitch, Dave
Sowers, Dick Schultz, Sonny Porcella, Jim Cumming, Dick Lentz,
Clyde Hunt, Dick Kennell, Joe Barnard, Dave Gansner, Ned Kingstey,
Boby Schweitzer, Dave Schiller, and probably many others were
actively involved. It was a good meeting and a great experience. and
rooms at the Sheraton were $13 single, $18 double.

Secretary Goddard opened that 1968 meeting with an address
which challenged the profession to add environmental forestry to
forest protection and forest production, the two basic concerns which
had occupied the bulk of our attention since the turn of the century.
“We all agree,” he said, “natural beauty is an essential element in the
good life. It is my devout hope that we foresters as a professional
group will have the foresight, ability and determination to become one
of the primary driving forces in this essential effort toward the
betterment of society.”

This summer at Fort Collins the*program echoed that hope as we
considered what is needed to be leaders rather than followers.
Leadership is a constant challenge. May foresters never lose their
enthusiasm or their sense of need to be doing all they can for the
betterment of society.

William S. Corlett
History Committee
August 22, 1985

6:30-7:30 PM - Cocktail Reception, Chesapeake Hall (included)

7:30-8:45 PM - Dinner, Main Dining Room (on your own)

9:00-10:00 PM - Forestry Film Festival, Crystal Room

Thursday, February 20

7:00-8:00 AM - Breakfast, Main Dining Room (included)
Student Breakfast with Bon Christensen

8:00-4:00 PM - Registration, Chesapeake Hall Corridor

8:30-7:00 PM - Forestry Exhibitors, Chesapeake Hall

8:45-9:25 AM - Introductory Remarks & Keynote Address, Colonial
Hail

9:30-10:30 AM - General Session, Crystal Hoom
Ethics and Professionalism in Forestry - Banzhaf

10:30-11:00 AM - Coffee Break, Chesapeake Hall

11:00-12:00 - Concurrent Sesasion i - Crystal Room - Forest Land
Investments - Condrell
Concurrent Session 1l - Colonial Hall - Whitewater

Recreation - Boetler

12:00-1:30 PM - Lunch (on your own), Golf Club, Coffee Shop

1:30-3:00 PM - Concurrent Session IH - Forest Land Taxation
in the Northeast - irland
Concurrent Session IV - Wildlife Issues in Forest
Management - Samuel

3:00-3:20 PM - Coffee Break. Chesapeake Hall

3:20-5:00 PM - Business Meeting. Colonial Hall

6:00-7:00 PM - Cocktail Hour, Chesapeake Hali (included)

7:00-8:30 PM - Banguet. Awards. Installation of Officers, Colonial Hall
{inciuded)

9:00-10:30 PM - Monte Carlo Night to benefit the Foresters Fund -
Door Prize Auction

Friday, Fehruary 21

7:00-8:00 AM - Breakfast, Main Dining Boom (included}

7:00-8:30 AM - Chairman’s Prayer Breakfast

9-:00-10:30 AM - Concurrent Session V - Crystal Room - Forest
Land Management and Non-Point Sources - Berg
Concurrent Session VI Coloniat Hall New
Developments in Harvesting - LeDoux

10:30-10:45 AM - Coffee Break, Chesapeake Hall

11:00-11:45 AM - General Session I. Crystal Room
Bears | Have Known and Loved - Alt

11:45-12:00 - Closing Remarks

8:00-12:00 - Forestry Exhibitors, Chesapeake Hall

) TIMBERLAND MANAGEMENT - APPRAISALS

EARL ROTH
CONSULTING FORESTER

ESTIMATES - SALES

RT. 3, BOX 369

RENICK, W. VA, 24866 304-497-2419




A Call For Papers For Forestry Microcomputer Software Symposium

A symposium to present microcomputer scoftware for forestry
applications is to be held at West Virginia University, June 30-July 2,
1986. Papers that present software applications for all forestry fields,
including, but not limited to. mensuration, silviculture, forest
recreation, and wildlife management, are elicited.

Program sessions will be included in four major categories:

October 10, 1985 Date For Next
Ben Roach Forestry Forum

Dave Houston, the nation’s leading expert on beech bark disease,
addressed the fourth session of the Benjamin A. Roach Forestry
Forum on April 18th in Coudersport About 70 foresters and relaied
professionals from northwestern Pennsylvania and southwestern
New York learned about the ecology of the disease complex and its
management implications.

At the meeting, host and Steering Committee member Alex Day of
the Pennsylvania Bureau of Forestry announced plans for the next
two sessions of the Forum. On October 10, 1985, Bill Healey of the
Northeastern Forest Experiment Station will discuss wildlife habitat
manipulation and timber management. Healey has done research in
oak, northern hardwood, and Allegheny hardwood types. and will
address the habitat implications for a variety of game and non-game
species. He has promised that the only mention of deer will be in the
context of the implications of overly large deer populations for other
wildiife habitat. This meeting will be held in Warren, Pa. In April of
1986, Jim Hornbeck will address the Forum on the topic of the
terrestrial effects of acid deposition. He will specifically try to
separate scientific fact from political hot-potatoes, best guesses from
research results. An exact date and location for this meeting will be
announced at the October Forum.

New officers for the Steering Committee of the Benjamin A Roach
Forestry Forum were also announced at the Coudersport session.
Jim Biel of the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation will
take over as Chair of the Committee, while Dave Milter of Allegheny
Forestry will serve as vice-chair. Joel Hockinson of the Allegheny
National Forest will be the secretary-treasurer. Qutgoing chairperson
and originator of the seminar series, Susan Stout of the Northeastern
Forest Experiment Station, was thanked for her contributions, as was
Sandy Cochran, Penn State Cooperative Extension,

——

A. Presentations of applications software that are directed to an
audience of professional practitioners.

B. Papers that will provide an interchange of information among
developers of forestry software.

C. Presentations of software applications in the wood-using
industries.

D. Papers that deal with the use of microcomputers in forestry
educaiion.

Papers may be submitted in one of three categories:

1. Contributed papers to be presented orally by the author during a
scheduled program session, and included in the published
symposium proceedings.

2. Volunteer papers for which copies furnished by the author can
be distributed to symposium participants, with an abstractinctuded in
the proceedings.

3. Poster session papers, including microcomputer program
demonstrations.

Authors presenting contributed papers will be allocated about 20-
30 minutes in the program.

Persons desiring to present papers should submit a title and
abstract. not exceeding 200 words, and identify the category (A. B, C
or D) and the type of paper (1, 2 or 3} intended. on or before
September 30, 1985.

Notification of acceptance of submitted papers in all categories wil
be sent to authors by November 15, 1985,

Authors who submit contributed papers for program sessions in
categories "A" and "C", for presentation of applications software,
should insure that the paper discusses the program application, not
programming details. The paper must, however, include necessary
information for a potential user of the program: for example,
microcomputer type(s), program language, number of disk drives
required.

Authors are encouraged to distribute copies of program listings.
Short programs, 2 to 3 pages in length, may be included in the paper.
Papers that present programs that are too long to be included must
give a source from which the program can be obtained.

Details cdncerning facilities and arrangements are not yet
completed. This information will be distributed when available |f you
want to bring equipment for use in demonstrations, a secure lock-up
will be provided.

Address submissions io: David O. Yandle, Program General
Chairman, Forestry Software Symposium, P.O. Box 6125,
Morgantown, WV 26505-6125. Telephone (304) 293-3721.




Women In Forestry

By Anne S. Fege

District rangers, a wildiife refuge manager, extension foresters,
consulting firm owners, professors, a forestry department head,
research associates, students, career counselors, a policy analyst, a
law partner. Around the table during Tuesday's breakfast at the
National SAF Convention in Ft. Collins, CO, we made new
acquaintances and continued old friendships. As we introduced
ourselves, we realized that women in SAF now represent almost
every profession within forestry, at all levels of responsibility and
management.

The SAF Committee on Women and Minorities sponsored an ali-
day workshop at the Convention. After four issues were presented
by committee members and colleagues, they became subjects of
workshop sessions:

Establishment of Women and Minority Liaisons with State SAF
Societies

Career Awareness by Women and Minorities

Representation of Women and Minorities in SAF Activities

Development of a Women and Forestry Minority Network

Almost fifty women and men participated in the workshop, and
called for greater involvement of women and minorities at both the
local, regional, and national levels within SAF. These issues will be the
Committee’s charge in 1985-1986. If you want further information
about the Committee, please contact Richard Zabel at the SAF office
in Bethesda, or the current Committee chair. Dr. Al Vogt, Head of the
School of Forestry, Fisheries and Wildiife at the University of
Missouri.

Let me share some of my contacts with you, and encourage you to
call them if you want to talk about career development or about
involving women and minorities in SAF activities. Two women have
responsibilty for career development and placement at Duke

University and Yale University: Michelle Harvey and Tina Berry. -

respectively. Both Ann Melle, Toiyabe National Forest (Las Vegas,
NVY and Ruth Muir, Priest Lake Ranger District (Priest River, ID) have
been active in their State SAF societies and have served on the
Committee on Women and Minorities.

An excellent source of information, ideas. and inspiration on
women in forestry is the quarterly Women in Forestry journal. The
annual subscription is $15.00; contact the Editor, Women in Forestry,
Laboratory of Anthropolegy, University of ldaho, Moscow, D 83843,
The Summer 1985 issue includes feature articles on career
development and training needs of entry-level wildlife and fisheries
managers; an interview with Geri Larson, recently promotedto Forest
Supervisor of the Tahoe National Forest: smokejumpers: sexism
reflected in natural resource magazines; changing values and
traditions in the Forest Service; deforestation in Borneo: and logging
celebrations in Orofino, Idaho.

There’s a national conference coming up - "Women in Naturat
Resources: Chaltenges and Strategies.” The SAF is sponsoring this
3-day meeting in Dallas, Texas. on December 3-5. 1885. Beginning
with an assessment of women's accomplishments and progress inthe
natural resource professions, the first of five sessions focuses on
non-traditional roles, economic and regulatory constraints, and the
development of innovative plans for the future. The second session -
women and men working together - will be explored from three
different perspectives: entry level, moving up. and mid-career. The
next part of the program looks at affirmative action: why it exists, how
it works, and how it can be improved. The fourth segment presents
different and successful leadership styles and strategies. "Bringing it
Home” is the closing session, with challenges to implement the ideas
back home through networking, regional meetings. and by women
acting as change agents. For further information, piease contact:

Important Meetings

October 10, 1985

The Ben Roach Forestry Forum at Warren, PA. See article this
issue. 1 CFE Credit.

October 17, 1985

Keystone Chapter Meeting (Place to be announced). Program on
"Acid Rain.”

October 29, 1985

Northern Hardwoods Chapter
Buttonwood Inn, Emporium, PA.
November 1, 1985

Pinchot Chapter Meeting at Grey Towers.
December 3-5, 1985

A Naticnal SAF Symposium, "Women in Natural Resources” at
Sheraton Park Central, Dallas. Texas.

February 19-21, 1986

Allegheny Society Meeting at White Sulphur Springs. West
Virginia. See tentative agenda this issue.

October 5-8, 1986

SAF National Convention at Birmingham, Alabama.
October 18-21, 1987

SAF National Convention at Minneapolis, Minnesota

(Fall/Winter) Meeting at the

Richard Zabel, Society of American Foresters, 5400 Grosvenor Lane,
Bethesda, MD 20814, phone 301-897-8720.

I'd like to feature some of the women and minority Allegheny
Society members in the next one or two newsletters. Please give me a
call {215-461-3048), to introduce yourselves and let me know how
you're involved in SAF and the profession.

MUSSER QUALITY

. HARDY, NORTHERN GROWN
SEEDLINGS AND TRANSPLANTS

Pine. Spruce, Fir. Hemiock.
Arborvitae, Rhododendron
Junipers, Japanese Yew
Cak. Maple, Birch
Locust, Ash. Willow
Dogwood, Linden, Cherry
Wainut, Chestnut, Autumn Qlive
Multiflora Rose, Barberry
Russian Olive, Crown Vetch

WRITE FOR PRICE LIST
MUSSER FORESTS, Box 85

Indiana, Pa 15701
412-465-5686













Division & Chapter News --

control plan and a list of forest product operators to all executive
officers.

T-Shirt Report:

We bought all the T-shirts back from the church at our cost.
spending $378.80. Net profit from the T-shirts is $766.20 since the
first of the year. We have 100 shiris left to sell.

Kevin will send more information concerning shirts.
Membership:

As of January 9th we have 155 members ..
members. We have 16 delinquent members. .

Allegheny section has 1205 members. SAF nationally has 21,411
members (making up almost 50% of the professional foresters)
Action:

Francis Zumbrun was assigned to write Hobert W._Martin notifying
him of the executive changes in our division. RW. Martin, Bureau of
Forestry, P.O. Box 327, Emporium, PA 15834.0327.

Newsletter:

Brief synopsis of Scranton meeting will be included in the
newsletter. Summer meeting wiil be held at Williamsport, PA on
August 7, 1985. Theme will be "Historical Logging.” Winter meeting
will be held in February 1986 at White Sulphur Springs.

Francis Zumbrun assigned to write article covering Western
Maryland for newsletter - will write one concerning Nazi prison
camps at Green Ridge State Forest.

Other future topics considered are Thomas Jefferson trees,
Bicentennial trees, and computers in forestry.

Summer meeting:

Executive committee is considering not having a summer meeting
this year dueto poor attendance in the past. A final decision will not be
made until results are analyzed. Survey will be sent out by Teri
Dickerson by May 18th with responses due back by June 5th. Next
executive meeting will be by mid June to review survey and make
decision about the meeting {summer). Teri will make up response
card with self-addressed return.

“Fellows”:

Tim Kaden will send criteria to qualify as a “fellow” . Amongthose

" being considered in our chapter are Harry Hartman, William Johnson,
Tunis Lyon and Hank Debruin.

. an increase of 14

Continued from Page 10

Membership:

Bob Martin's letter was discussed which stated that non-member
participation in Chapter is not allowed if not a member in the national
organization.

Awards in the future:

Need to consider nominees for "Outstanding Service to Forestry”
and “Qutstanding Forester”

Next Executive Meeting is scheduled for June 14th at the Tawes
State Office Buiiding, Annapolis, MD.

Francis Zumbrun, Sec.

Treasurer’s Report For
Maryland-Delaware Division of the
Ailegheny Society of the American Foresters

Opening Balance

$54833

Total Credits 2166.00
Checks paid 73977
Bad checks 5008
Bank charges 83 11

Total Debits 87296

Balance as of 3/18/85 $1841.37

Credits Quarterly dues 9750

T-shirts 20.00

Debits CE Fund 200.00

Estimated Balance as of 4/18/85 $1758.87

Kevin C. Donnelly, Treasurer

FORESTRY
E;

In Search of a Career
Opportunity?... Register with
SAF’s Forestry JOBNET,

A Computerized Network

of Forestry Personnel

If you are seeking to reach your potential, JOBNET
is tailored to meet your needs. JOBNET is opento
both mermbers and nor-members of the Scciety of
American Foresters. Members pay an initial fee of -
$20 for the first year, then arenewal fee of $15 for each
following year. Non-mermbers pay $40 for the first
year, then arenewal fee of $30 for each
subsequent year.

Forestry JOBNET

Society of American Foresters
5400 Grosvenor Lane
Bethesda, MD 20814
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Continuing Education Corner

By Anne S. Fege
Allegheny Society CFE Contact

Congratulations to four Altegheny Society members who have
recently earned Continuing Forestry Education (CFE) Certificates!
Frank Brookes, Jorge Hersel, Kenny Funderburke, and Stanley
Suffren have compieted 150 hours of Continuing Education over a
three-year period. Hats off to you!

This brings to nine the total number of Aliegheny Society members
who have earmed CFE Certificates. How many of you have attended
meetings or taken training or classes in the past three years? Most of
you probably have 50 or 100 hours of credit aiready. Let me know if
you need a Personal Activity Record.

Some reminders about the CFE program. You can earn credits at
workshops, professional meetings, training sessions, even
correspondence courses. Several months ago, David Trimpey,
Hammermill Paper Company, asked me about credits from a
microeconomics college course. Meeting 14 weeks for 3
hours /week. that would be credited as 42 CFE credits in Categ~ry {i.
CFE credits for correspondence courses are computed as the
number of credits multiplied by 10 {for schools on a quarter system)
or 15 (for schools of a semester system}). When you claim coliege
courses or correspondence courses at the time you apply for the
CFE certificate, you should include the course outline and
documentation that the course was completed. There is only one
exception: courses applied to a coltege degree cannot count for CFE
credits.

Remember that expenses incurred in work-related education may
be deductible as educational expenses. "You may deduct the ordinary
and necessary expenses you have for education, even though the
education may lead to a degree, if the education (1} is required by
your employer, or by law or regulations, for keeping your salary,
status, or job, if the requirements are for a business purpose, or (2}
maintains or improves skills required in doing your present work”
(from [RS Publication 508, "Educational Expenses”)

Continuing Forestry Education credits can be earned at any

professional meeting, even short local SAF programs. And CFE -

credits can be assigrted either before or after a meeting or workshop
has been held. Let me remind you of the CFE credits for recent
Aliegheny Section programs:

5 CFE Credits, Category |: Summer Meeting. August 7-9. 1985,

Williamsport. PA

10 CFE Credits, Category |: Winter Meeting. February 21-22. 1985,
Scranton, PA

2 CFE Credits, Category |: Summer Meeting, July 18-20, 1984,
Canaan Valley Resort State Park

Three Allegheny Society members have called me to ask about
CFE Credits for meetings they are planning, so that they can
announce these credits in the registration material and at the meeting.
Gil Dempsey, planning the fall meeting of the West Virginia Division
on September 26-27, has set up a program that will carry 5.5 CFE
credits (Category I). Presentations on hardwood markets and
utilization are scheduled:; for further information, please contact Gil
Dempsey, Northeastern Forest Experiment Station, P.O. Box 152,
Princeton, WV 24740, phone 304-425-8108. Dan Kucera is on the
planning committee for an Integrated Pest Management Symposium
at Madison, Wisconsin on March 24-27, 1986. That meeting is
sponsored by the Northeast Integrated Pest Management Working
Group and carries 14 CFE credits (Category 1). For further
information, please contact Dan Kucera, Forest Pest Management,
Northeastern Area, 370 Reed Road, Broomall, PA, phone 215-461-
3156. Nancy Tilghman is planning the next Ben Roach Symposium, to
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be held during the evening of October 10, 1985 in Warren, PA. Dr.
William Heaty will speak on "Wildlife Community Response to Timber
Management Practices,” and t CFE Credit (Category |} will be
earned. For further information, please contact Nancy Tiighman,
Northeastern Forest Experiment Station, P.O. Box 928, Warren, PA
16365, phone 314-563-7587.

Some news from the SAF Committee on Continuing Education
meeting that was held at the SAF National Convention at Fort Collins,
CO. We had 100% attendance. Scott Reed, Exiension Forester and
Faculty Member atthe University of Minnesota, chairs the Committee;
other members are Fred Deneke, Washington. DC; Richard
Standiford, California; Bob Massengale, Missouri; Leonard Hampton,
Georgia, and myself. Committee members endorsed several ideas for
encouraging employer recognition of the CFE program: local and
regional SAF groups can send letters to employers: SAF may be able
to provide sample congratulatory letters for employers to send to
employees upon completion of a CFE certificate; and CFE awardees
should be recognized within their organizations as well as at local or
regional SAF meetings. Forest Service supervisors can suggest that
employees include CFE certificates as development opportuniies on
their Training Plans, and can consider CFE awards in job applications
(SF 171 forms)

At this Committee meeting, Scolt Reed reported on a survey of
2200 SAF members and 330 non-members to determine professional

- interest in an SAF Certified Professional Forester program. Fifty-
_ eight percent of respondents agreed philosophically with the

program; 50 percent said they wouid probably seek the certification,

~and 53% would support the certification even if they wouldn't apply

for it; the highest support came from respondents in the northeast. and
lowest support from respondents in the west. James Wilkinson, Task

- Force Chair, gave details about the proposalinthe Spring 1985 issue

of the Allegheay News (pages 18-19).

For assignment of CFE credits either before or after meetings have
been held. please send a copy of the agenda to me {(Anne S. Fege,
MNortheastern Forest Experiment Station, 370 Reed Road, Broomali,

- PA 19008, phone 215-461-3048). You can list the CFE credits in your

program and provide participants with a certificate upon completion
of the meeting. Also let me know if you need copies of the buff-
colored Personal Activity Record, and call me with questions about
CFE credits as you record your attendance at meetings and courses.







The Northern Journal - A Report

On March 20. 1985, the Steering Committee (Peter Hannah,
Vermoni: Herbert Winer, Ohio; and Robert Van Aken, Wisconsin) and
Harry Wiant (West Virginia} our Editor, met at SAF Headguarters in
Bethesda, Maryland to discuss present and future status of the
Northern Journal. Ron Christensen, Executive Vice President, Jay
Heinrichs. Director of Publications, Heather Evans, Staff Editor, and
Eric Casey. Advertising, joined us in this meeting.

While the Journal is doing well after a year of publication we are

still operating at a loss. This we hope to turn around in the next year.

QOur total subscription is 1.130 with 830 individual subscriptions. In
the next year we should substantially expand individual subscriptions
and seek your help in this endeavor.

-A subscription to the tis still $15 a year for 4 is .We
suoscription to Journal is still $ year for 4 jssues. Yve l for micro-computers written in BASIC that have ready applicability

* can be published. Field notes - a section not as rigorously reviewed -

hope individuais find this investment worthwhile for the opportunity to
obtain applied information applicable to their region. Our hope is that

more can lend their support by obtaining their personal subscription .
to the Journal. Our original goat was 1,500-1,800 subscribers That .

goal may change as costs increase, but we can get closer to it this
year.

Advertising in the Journal is likely to expand to help us reach the
break-even point If you know of potential advertisers in your region,
help them make contact with the SAF advertising staff. We expect the
Journal to gradually increase in size and advertising to occupy
about the same proportionate space.

RELASKOP

TELE-RELASKOP

The
Measurable
Difference?

Articles discussing applied information are constantly needed to
continue offering a high quality Northern Journal. The final
question for an author to answer is "how can practitioners readily use
what is presented and thus advance their professional service?" We
are in need of more articles from the field forester. Do not feel
threatened by your limited writing skills or the manuscript
requirements as presented in the Northern Journal but give it your
best. If your article is accepted, based on content. an Assaociate Editor
will help you get itin shape. Page charges can be waived by the Editor
for manuscripts by individuals. Perhaps you see no incentive for
writing an article and sharing your knowledge. but helping advance
the profession should be personally rewarding.

There are some changes coming in the Journal short programs’

is an important addition. Field foresters should consider submitting
information to this section as a minimum Letters to the Editor
commenting on articles, what you would like to see for information,

" etc. Success of this Journal rests in large part with you the readers

and subscribers.
Northern Journat
Steering Committee
Peter Hannah, Chairman

Continued on Page 15

.4 HAGA ALTIMETER

WHEELER PENTAPRISW CALIPER & SUUNTG CUMDMETER ~

‘4-

...Money in the bank!!!

Greater accuracy in diameter, height, and basal area measurements means your profits take on greater dimenaions with:

Relaskop — pays hig dividends with its multi-measurement capabilities!

Tele-Relagkop — increases the profit-potential of your valuable timber investment with pracision measuremenis!

Haga Aliimeter — Saves expensive field ime with its quick, “point & shoot” operation]

Wheeler Pentapriem Callper & Suunio Clinometer — the work-saving combination that eliminates time-taxing, manual measurements!

When it comes to speed, accuracy, depandability, and durability — the measurable difference from these proven performers can mean more money in the

bank for you!

Forestry

______ v ———

1

} Y@s! I'd lis mom detailed information on how these instruments can mean 1
CALL 1-800-647-5368 \ maore money in my bank! Flease rush my Iree brochure lo: :
TOLL FREE - 1 1
54 hours 1-800-682-5397 1 Ms S ]1 \ Name :
uppliers, | .= '
188 ’ e ;

Woark -
CALL 0-601-354-3565 205 West Rankin Street ! Addmss i
COLLECT AK, HI 8am - 5pm Poat Office Bax 8307 1 Ciy, State i
@ Jackeon, MS 39204 0387 ! and 7p i
1 1
1.601-354-3565 i Mok Phone = !




Allegheny Endowment Fund
Total At $515.00

tembers of the Allegheny Executive Committee, Endowment .
Fund Committee, Maryland-Delaware Division, and the Northern !
Hardwoods Chapter have contributed $51500 dedicated for
continuing education programs in the Allegheny Society. The next
phase of the plan is to ask the general membership to contribute. This
wili be done in September. The Allegheny Executive Committee hag
agreed to underwrite the cost of the mailing to the membership, so all
monies contributed will go to the fund. If foresters respond the goal
will be met Remember "Forestry is Alive in ‘85." The following have
responded.

Call For Volunteers

One of my goals next year is to increase the number of members
actively involved in SAF service. In arder to etfectively fill the various
committee assignments for the Allegheny Society, | wouid like to
obtain by November 15th the names of members willing to serve on
the various committees.

Please complete the attached Questionnaire and indicate your
interest in participation in S.AF. activities.

Thank you:

Dick Kennell, Chairman-Elect
Allegheny Society

T
Yes, | would like to get more involved in the activites of the Allegheny
. Society or my local chapter. { have checked the items below that!am

Maryland-Delaware Division - $200
Northern Hardwood Chapter - $50

William Ackrom
Gil Churchiil
Richard Goodenough
Ralph Heilig
Tim Kaden
Robert LaBar
Robert Lewis
Tunis Lyon
Robert Martin

"~ William Scherer
Ronald J. Sheay
Stan Waiton

Member Contributions - $265
Grand Totai - $515

Should anyone have questions concerning the fund,
guidelines, or want to contribute now, please check with your
state representative.

DELAWARE MARYLAND

Tim Kaden, Chairman “Tunis Lyon
302/736-4811 (bus) 301/824-7603
WEST VIRGINIA PENNSYLVANIA
Jack Sturgiil Sandy Cochran
301/359-3623 (bus) 814/776-1161 (bus)
NEW JERSEY

Ronald Sheay
609/292-2531 (bus)

The Northern Journal (Continued from Page 14)

most interested in for the 1986-87 term.

Allegheny SAF
Standing Committees:
I Program

I would be interested in

I Nominations

 Professional  Recog-
| nition and Awards

Communications

B’ Auditing
Education
Continuing Education
Membership
Policy and Legislation
Public Affairs
Newsletter
Fire Control
Foraster's Fund
Tree Improvement

Entomotogy or
Pathology

Natural Areas

I History

Referees are needed for manuscripts submitted to the Northern I Registration &

Joumnal of Applied Forestry. Serving as areferee is areal service
to the profession and a valuable learning experience. If you are willing |
to serve, please complete the foliowing:

Licensing

Forest Research

serving as Chairperson.

| would be interested in
serving on Committee.

Task Force on Allegheny
Continuing Educatiol
Name Phone I Fund .
Address . Name:
Professional experience J Address:
= Employer:

Areas of expertise

Mail to: Harry V. Wiant, Jr, 113 Scenery Dr., Morgantown, WV
26505

I Return to:

&3-

33 East Main Street
Strasburg, PA 17579

Richard A. Kennell, Sr., Chairman Elect
Allegheny Society of American Foresters

Telephones: {(717) 687-8392
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Using Trees To Reduce Urban Energy
Consumption: Transferring
Technology to Users

by Diane Sullenberger & Gordon Heisler
Northeastern Forest Experiment Station

Urban forests are desirable for their esthetic value and for the | determine the effect of a single-row windbreak on the rate of air

shade they provide in metropolitan areas. The Forest Service is
investigating ways by which hoth the trees and their accompanying
shade areas may be utilized to reduce urban energy consumption.

Forest Service scientists in the Northeastern Station's Research
Work Unit NE-1651 in University Park, Pennsyivania, in cooperation
with the Pennsylvania State University, have shown that in urban
areas, the microclimate produced by trees around buildings may
either increase or decrease energy use for heating and cooling
depending on tree form and arrangement.

Due to the upward trend of annual U.S. heating and cooiing costs,
many researchers recommend the placement of selected deciduous
or coniferous trees to the west of the home, not to the south as
popularly believed. Research since the 1950's indicates the need to
consider solar angles in tree placement. The location of trees to the
west provides the optimal position to reduce solar radiation on the
house in the summer without significantly decreasing radiation in the
winter. Trees on the west may aiso block winter winds which
primarily come from the north and the west.

In 1982, the 60 million single-family detached homes and mobile

homes in the U.S. had an average expenditure of about 3640 for -

heating and cooling which amounts to $38 billion nationwide. Forest
Service sponsored research shows that the potential for annual
energy saving through use of irees is onthe order of 20 or 25 percent
for conventional houses that are protected from sun and wind by a
carefully planned arrangement of trees. An experiment was
conducted in the MNortheast over .most of one heating season to

infiltration and energy use in a small mobile home. Air infiltration was
reduced by an average of 54 percent when the windbreak protected
the home from the prevailing winds, Heating energy use was reduced
by 18 and 17 percent at one and two tree heights from the home. The
windbreak also reduces heat energy use seasonally by about 12
percent compared to an open site. Thus, trees may provide
substantial energy savings.

In 1980, the Forest Service developed a FORTRAN IV program
consisting of one main program {CROWN) and three subroutines
(SPHELP. LOCATE, and PMAP) to map tree crown shadows in the
urban forest. Although previous work in shadow mapping has been
carried out for rural forests, this program is one of the first to take
special consideration for the shape of the shadow cast by eachtree
crown at significant times and dates in the urban area. The program
will eventually be converted to BASIC for the personal computer.

Researchers from NE-1651 and Pennsylvania State University
have transferred information concerning the amenities of trees
through numerous publications, workshops. symposia, and
presentations. In the Northeast, results of the research are being
incorporated into national, state, municipal, and private grganizations.
Additional information has been published for iandscape architects,
planning professionals, urban foresters, engineering organizations,
and homeowners.

For further information contact: Gordon Heisler or Howard
Halverson, The Pennsylvania State University, Academics Projects

Buitding - Room 104, University Park. PA 16802 {Phone B14 - 863-
1833).

THE GLATFELTER PULP WOOD CO.

SPRING GROVE, PENNSYLVANIA ¢ TELEPHONE (717) 225-4711

Professional management of pine and hardwood
forests in Virginia, Maryland, Delaware and
Pennsylvania for quality paper manufacture.

District Offices:
Fredericksburg, Virginia
Salisbury, Maryland
Carlisle, Pennsylvania

TREES - THE RENEWABLE RESQURCE.
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